
 

Newsletter 

1st October 2021 

Dear Parents, 

It has been a busy fortnight in school where we have been 
meeting with   teachers, discussing gaps in learning for     
individual children and designing tailored, structured support 
to address these. Our autumn parent consultation evenings 
will provide an opportunity for your child’s class teacher to 
share how best you can support learning for your child. We 
are delighted that we are   returning to face to face       
meetings and these will take place on Tuesday 19th and 
Thursday 21st October. Bookings for this will be made 
online. You will   receive details on how to book your          
appointment on Monday.  

E-Safety 

This week I was watching an E-safety presentation by ‘The 2 Johns’ 
as they recounted their recent experiences of working in schools. In 
their words, “It’s scary how much children from Year 1 and 2 know.”   

 

They are offering a free presentation which I urge you to attend. 
They will raise your awareness of how children can be groomed      
unsuspectingly and how parents can monitor and advise their children 
so that they are as safe as possible. Their presentations are often a hard-hitting reality but it is essential to 
keep our children as safe as possible when they are online. 

We have previously had a presentation by ‘The 2 Johns’ at Holy Cross and those parents who did attend were 
shocked by the potential dangers when their children are online and commented on how eye opening and   
helpful the training was for them. 

This virtual session will take place on Tuesday 26th October from 8.00pm – 9.30pm. To book your place call 
0300 247 0122 from Monday to Friday between 9am and 5pm. 

 

Prayers 

We ask that you all continue to pray for Miss 
McGuiggan who remains in hospital. We       
continue to pass on your messages and prayers 
which she wants you all to know are gratefully 
received. 

 

 

 



Holy Cross School Council will be 

Supporting Young Minds this year.  Friday 8th 

October will be a non-uniform day. Please       

donate £1 and  remember to wear something 

yellow. All money raised will be donated to 

Young Minds. 

October – Month of Our Lady  

We continue to remember our special devotions to Our Lady this month. The Rosary is 
such an important tool for prayer in our lives that the entire month of October has 
been dedicated to the Rosary.  In the month of October, let us consider this beautiful 
prayer of the Rosary as a means that we too can use in order to draw closer to Jesus 
and Mary. 

 

School coats 

It has turned decidedly cooler this week. Please ensure that you send your child in with 
a school coat. We have noticed some children without the correct coat this week.  

Collection of children 

If you have arranged for another parent to collect your child, please telephone the office who can then inform 
the class teacher, alternatively send a note in with your child. We have had a few instances where teachers 
have had to contact parents to confirm arrangements at the end of the day, leading to unnecessary delay for 
all. 

 

 

Holy Cross School Council Harvest Collection 

Once again, we will be donating our harvest collection to 
Street2homes.This will take place between 11th and 22nd October. 
Donations of tinned food, cereal, rice, pasta, long-life milk, tea/
coffee, sugar, juice and anything in date with a long shelf-life will be 
gratefully received. 

 

 

 



COVID-19  

The way that Covid is managed in schools has changed from September. Please find a flowchart below which   
illustrates the self-isolation and testing guidance for children. 

 



School App 
 

How the app works 

Firstly, you will need to download the app from either 
the iTunes App Store , Google Play or Windows Store by 
clicking on the relevant buttons below or by loading up 
the app store on your phone and searching for ‘School 
News’. 

Once you have located and downloaded the free app, 

launch the app and you will then be able to either click 

on the ‘Find my school’ button which uses the phones 

GPS to locate all the schools in the surrounding 20 

miles, or you can type in the schools postcode and click 

on ‘Get my school’ button. 

Your school's postcode is: CM18 6JJ 

You will then see a list of schools that use the app. Click on the school you wish to view news & 

events for. 

You will then be able to click on the ‘News’ button to view all of the latest news items that have 

been added to the school(s) you have selected and also all of the upcoming calendar events by 

clicking on the ‘Events’ button. 

Clicking on ‘My Schools’ will display a list of schools that you view news and events for. Clicking on 

one of the schools will the display the school address, telephone number and email address which 

you can click on to either phone or email the school directly from the app. 

  

http://bit.ly/e4eAppApple
http://bit.ly/e4eAppAndroid
http://bit.ly/e4eAppWindows
http://bit.ly/e4eAppApple
http://bit.ly/e4eAppAndroid


This week the weather has been varied however all classes 
were able to get outside and enjoy the fresh air. The children 
have thoroughly enjoyed collecting things on their Autumn 
hunt. We have harvested many of the vegetables (carrots,  
cucumbers, tomatoes and sweet corn) that were planted     
earlier in the year. The mud kitchen was in full use this week 
with many delicious mud cakes, pies, soup!  

The various bugs have been out in force this week with the 
damp weather. The children have enjoyed researching the     
scientific names of the many creepy crawlers that live in our 
forest.  

The children’s responses this week to Forest school have 
been wonderful. ‘I love Forest school’ ‘ It the best day of my 
life!’ ‘I would love to live here’ and I wait all week for this!’  

Forest School Award goes to Korneliusz Adamczak, for his 
perseverance and dedication in identifying and researching 
different insects   



R B 87% 

R L 80% 

1DG 95% 

1S 96% 

2HD 90% 

2PT 99% 

3N 98% 

3R 100% 

4C 100% 

4E 96% 

5G 93% 

5S 98% 

6CN 91% 

6E 96% 

The winners of the KS1 Attendance Award are 2PT attaining 98% attendance. 
Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 3R and  4C, achieving a 
fantastic 100%. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless they are not 
well enough to attend. Attending school is so important and makes a huge        
difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 8:40am until 8.50am. Any 
child not in their class by 9.00am will receive a late mark.  

Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of COVID 19. If your child displays any 
COVID 19 symptoms they must have a negative PCR test before they may attend 
school. There is no need to keep your child off with a common cold, if they are 
well enough to come in.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either by 
telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We need full 
details of why your child is unable to attend school. We are        
frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their child is 
absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Integrity 

  - honesty, truth-telling – 

“You will be brought before kings and governors 
because of my name. This will give you an            
opportunity to testify.” (21: 12-13) “Now you     
Pharisees clean the outside of the cup” (11:39) 

 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 1D: Elsie Bethell    1S: Tadhg Hanifin Flynn  

 2HD: Anayah Arbuah    2PT: Luna Milciute Blynovas 

 3N:  Praise Owolabi     3R: Victoria Banjo  

 4C: Nikoleta Hristova    4E: Amelia Tarczwska  

 5G:  Ena Bulmuo     5S: Bree Onwurah   

 6CN:  Ronel Sofuwa    6E: Bobbie White 

   



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for 3 October, Twenty-seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time: Mark 10:2-16  

Jesus welcomed the little children, making time and space for them to be in his presence. He did 

not want them to be excluded, to be seen as somehow less important or less worthy, just because 

they were children.   

We are called to do the same. Not just by looking out for children, but by making sure that all  

people, especially those who are vulnerable, those who are normally overlooked and unheard, have 

all that they need. That they are heard and welcomed, that they are listened to and supported.  

The coronavirus pandemic is pushing millions of people around the world into poverty and has    

deepened inequality. The poorest and most vulnerable people are also the ones who are being hit 

hardest by climate change. Harvests are failing. Cities are flooding. Entire communities are     

struggling.  

Pope Francis calls us all to dream and act together: “Let us dream, then, as a single human          

family… as children of the same earth which is our common home… each of us with his or her own 

voice, brothers and sisters all.”   

Today on Family Fast Day, we can support people around the world who have a vital role as      

guardians of creation. And we can all play our own part in ensuring a hopeful future for the earth, 

for now and for future generations.    

Grant us grace, Lord,  

to put the flourishing of all people  

and the wonder of your creation  

at the heart of all we do.  

Amen.   

“Let the little children come to me; do not stop them; for it is to such as 

these that the kingdom of God belongs.”  

The Words of Pope Francis 
 
The response of faith demands that we be active in our love for God and in our love 
of neighbour. #GeneralAudience 











Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Menu Week 2           Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday this week to…  

Anayah Arbuah, Aimee Fennelly, Lucy Philpot, Joshua Puddefoot,       
Oskar Skowron, Zoe Staines, Julia Czarny and Obalowuwa Akibola 

Merit Certificates: 

  

1D:  Thea Dixon, for her lovely writing in literacy   

1S:  Maya Kluza, for lovely sentence writing and description 

2HD:  Archie Vetroi, for an amazing start in 2HD 

2PT:   Emmanuella Boateng, for a fantastic reflective prayer in R.E. 

3N:  Ollie Kluza, for his excellent setting 

3R:  Giuseppe Portaro, for his excellent ideas and attitude when writing his story setting  

4C:  Phoebe McNamara, for her terrific attitude in all lessons   

4E:  Nathan Kwey, for taking pride in his work 

5G:  Christopher Annobil, for his amazing attitude to learning across all subjects 

5S:  Isaac Lieu, for his excellent attitude in numeracy and for modelling different approaches to  
  solve problems 

6CN:  Jan Burbetty, for always working and presenting his work beautifully 

6E:  Zach Gauci, for thoughtful work in R.E.  

Midday Award:  Gerald Larbi, for playing so nicely with the other children 

   Obaloluwa Akibola, for doing really well at lunchtimes  

 

Monday 4th October 

5S Burwell House 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 5th October 

 

Wednesday 6th October 

2HD Library Visit 

Years 2 & 3 Karate 3:10 - 4:10 

5S return from Burwell House 

5G Burwell House 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St David &  

St Andrew 

Friday 8th October 

World Mental Health Day –
wear something yellow 

6CN Library Visit 

5G return from Burwell House 

KS1 Football Club 3.10 - 4.10 

KS2 Fitness Club 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Art Club 3.15 - 4.30 

Thursday 7th October  

Years 4,5 & 6 Karate 3:15 - 4:15 

KS2 Football Club 3.15  - 4.15 


